Operations Committee Minutes

November 4, 2013
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present:  Diane Halvorson, Nancy Haag, Jay Hancock, and Karen Wagner. 

Vocational Rehabilitation Services – Order of Selection
Jay Hancock reported that individuals that do not meet priority one will be placed on a waiting list.
MN DEED Website

The new MN Department of Employment & Economic Development website went live.  The new address is:  www.mn.gov/deed.  Eventually all MN DEED employees’ email addresses will change with the new mn.gov extension.
Fairmont WorkForce Center Update
Tiphaine Olmstead was hired to work at the Faribault County MFIP Employment Service office.  Fairmont Biofuel Energy will be opening up again.  Services for individuals receiving SNAP will resume November 1, 2013. 
Multi-Functional Devices
The Mankato WorkForce Center will receive 5 multi-functional devices (i.e. copier/fax/scanner).  Two will be placed in the Resource Room and 3 will be available for staff.  The devices will utilize a swipe card to track usage.
Dislocation Update

TSE in Arlington will close the end of November.  Itron in Waseca laid off another 20 individuals this Fall.  A TAA meeting for these individuals has been set for November 18th.  Mayo Health Systems has laid off their transcriptionists.  It is possible these individuals may be hired by the new company that is providing transcription services.  
Opportunities for Offenders and Older Workers
A grant that focuses on services to Offenders and Older Workers was funded by MN DEED.  Key components of the grant are customized job search classes and workshops for offenders and older workers and work experience opportunities.  Linda Skogen, Mankato Job Service, will be the key point person on this grant.  New Leaf workshops started in November for offenders.  Currently working on an Older Worker curriculum and hand-out for the grant.
New Ulm Lease
Nancy Haag reported the lease for the New Ulm WorkForce Center expires in December.  MN Valley Action Council is in negotiations with the landlord to renew the lease.
DEI (Disability Employment Initiative) Grant
Enrollments under this grant began in August.  Currently 22 youth are enrolled and eight are in process.  Deb Long, MN Valley Action Council, is the key contact person.  Deb has been meeting with local partners on the grant.
Energy Assistance

Nancy Haag reported that MN Valley Action Council is now providing Energy Assistance in all 9 counties of South Central Minnesota.  They are currently taking applications.  Funding may be available the end of November.

Continuous Improvement –Survey Days
The Continuous Improvement Team will be administering customer satisfaction surveys at each of the WorkForce Centers.  Fairmont will be held on November 5th, New Ulm November 12th and Mankato November 19th.
Marketing

Diane Halvorson reported that the SC WorkForce Council has marketing funds available to market our local WF Center services.  It was recommended to bring this to the Continuous Improvement Team for their recommendation.
Safety Plans

Safety Plans has been reviewed with staff at the Fairmont WorkForce Center and the New Ulm WorkForce Center.  Mankato WorkForce Center staff will review their safety plan on December 9th.
Meeting adjourned. 
